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CWAG Opposes Budget Adjustment Bill (SB 11)
Good afternoon, co-chairs and members of the Joint Finance Committee.  You will hear a lot of testimony today about the dangers and defects of this bill.  But on behalf of Wisconsin’s one million older adults, I want to highlight some concerns about the Senior Care and Family Care programs.  You should not try balance the budget on the backs of the elderly and it will actually end up costing more in the long run.

Family Care
Family Care, COP, CIP and the Elderly Benefit Specialist program are all aimed at saving the state money by keeping seniors in their homes and using federal funding wisely.  Recent statistics from the Department of Health Services show that Elderly Benefit Specialists bring in over $600,000 per specialist per year in federal and other benefits for Wisconsin seniors.  It makes no sense to cut the Aging and Disability Resource Centers appropriation by over $3 million as this bill does or to reduce the participation in the Family Care, COP and CIP program as the Medicaid “study” proposed in this bill may conclude.  These programs support older adults in their homes and nursing homes would costs the state much more.

Senior Care

The Senior Care prescription drug program and other DHS prescription drug spending attracted over $239 million in drug company rebates in the most recent year.  But lapsing $20 million as this bill assumes or limiting eligibility for Senior Care as contemplated in the Medicaid “study” provision of this bill would be penny-wise and pound-foolish.  Taking the temporary surplus from this program or making changes that limit participation will directly harm some older adults who are better off under Senior Care than Medicare Part D.  Or you may reduce benefits for participants in future years.  And/or you may reduce future drug company rebates (if fewer drugs are purchased through Senior Care).  Wisconsin is fortunate to have Senior Care, a highly successful state-based prescription drug program, the only one of its kind in the country.  We should celebrate and support it, not raid its surplus or consider limiting eligibility.
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